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St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    sgallagher125@c2kni.net

Newsletter – Friday 9th February
Monday P5-7 Library

               Credit Union

               Sustrans Assembly 

Tuesday   P1 Shared Education Trip
                Pancake Tuesday

Wednesday  Yoga P1 - 7
                  RSPB  
                  Ash Wednesday             

Thursday   Half Term
Friday     Half Term  
SCHOOL CLOSURE
School will be closed on Thursday 15th, Friday 16th and Monday 19th February for Mid-term Break.
Pupil of the Week Awards and Monthly Winners
Congratulations to our pupils of the week winners for this week:-
KS1 Pupil of the Week – Gabrielle
KS2 Pupil of the Week – Lukas
Monthly Award Winners for January

Miss Mc Rory’s room – Caden
Mrs Gallagher’s room - Niamh
Shared Education

Our Primary 1 will continue their Shared Programme on Tuesday in Fivemiletown Controlled with a trip to Happy Days Ballygawley. Please remember that lunch and snack will be provided for P1. 
Yoga

Yoga will continue on Wednesday 14th February with the final two sessions taking place on Thursday 22nd February and Thursday 1st March.
STEM Activities
The children had a wonderful day on Wednesday working with pupils from Carntall under the guidance of James Connor the Sentinus facilitator who explained the theory of flight and motion and also helped the children to design their very own rockets, aeroplanes and propellers. There was great anticipation and excitement as the children launched these in the playground. James was so impressed with the children’s enthusiasm, knowledge and positive attitude to work that he volunteered to come back in March to do a project on Robotics. Thank you very much to Mrs Boyd for applying for the funding for these projects and also for her great work in developing Global links through our eTwinning projects.
Sustrans

We are delighted to be involved once again with the Sustrans Active School Travel Programme.

Domhnall Mc Farline Active Travel Officer, Schools – South West will visit our school on Monday 12th March. Domhnall will begin with an assembly on the theme of Active School Travel and Safe Cycling and then he will take groups of children and teach them safe cycling skills in the school yard. Parents can leave their child’s bikes off on Monday morning and collect them again in the evening.
Pancake Tuesday

Tuesday 13th February is Pancake Tuesday. We have purchased an electric frying pan for the school and we are all really looking forward to tasting the pancakes cooked on it! 
Lent

Lent begins on Wednesday 14th February. This marks the beginning of a time of fasting, sacrificing and reflecting. We will be discussing ways in which the children can grow closer to God during Lent by either going off things such as sweets, time spent on computer games or going on to things such as helping with household chores, praying more etc. 
RSPB
RSPB will visit on Wednesday 14th February to do the Big Bird Watch with the children.

Do This In Memory
Our P4 will be taking part in a Do This In Memory Mass on Saturday 10th February in Brookeborough at 7.00pm.

PTFA
We held a PTFA meeting on Wednesday 7th February to discuss fundraising and work that needs to be done to the school grounds. There will be an evening of music on Thursday 15th March in the Valley Hotel – more details will follow next week. The proceeds of this night will be shared between Fivemiletown Controlled and St Mary’s P.S.  We intend to host a quiz night in June with dates and venue to be confirmed. We are in the process of tidying up our school grounds and someone from the PTFA may be in contact with you over the next few weeks with regards help with power washing, re - painting our wooden animals and help with laying a path to our playhouse. We have a fantastic group of parents who are always willing to give up their time freely to help in making our school the best that we can be. 
School Jersey
The children put in a tremendous effort designing their school jersey – some of them said ‘it was the best homework ever’. The staff will look at all designs and announce the winning design next week. We will then place an order for the school with O’ Neill’s and hopefully have the jerseys for March.
OUR success is doing OUR best!

